
WCOB Board Meeting December 12, 2021 

In attendance: 
Mike Hutchinson 
Geoff Hultgren 
Keith Mealy 
Rose DeJanette 
Alan DeJarnette 
Beatrice Woodall 
Pat Miller 
Paul Dorger 
 
Officer elections occurred with the following results 
President - Geoff Hultgren 
VP - Beatrice Woodall 
Treasurer - Alan DeJarnette 
Secretary - Pat Miller 
Web Master - Rose Dejarnette 
 
All officers were elected with everyone present voting yea, no nay votes were cast. 
 
Our 2022 Bee School will occur on Saturday, 1/29/22, at 108 E. Church Street, Mason, OH. 
The topics and time slots are as follows: 
9 - 10, Equipment and setup 
10 - 11, Beekeeping thru the year 
11 - 12, Bee siology 
12 - 1, Lunch 
1 - 2, Installing a package and/or a nuc 
2 - 3, Pest management 
3 - 4, Woodenware 
 
Geoff will obtain the powerpoint slides from each speaker to assemble into printed booklets for 
attendees. 
 
The 2022 calendar was decided with the monthly meetings focused on the following topics. 
January, Bee School no regular meeting 
February, Pollinator gardens 
March, Swarm control 
April, Pest control 
May, no meeting Mother's Day 
June, Hive inspection off site Ceasar's Creek 
July, Extracting honey 
August, Queen replacement and Combining hives 
September, Picnic and swapfest 
October, Winterizing hives 
November, Products from the hive including baked items using honey 
December, Christmas party and officer elections 
 
Changing the meeting day and times was discussed, with no action decided. 
 


